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This book is dedicated to the efforts of the men and women ofBaker
University and Delta Sigma Pi. We extend our thanks to both Dr. Stuart
Dorsey, colony advisor, and Mr. Brad Wirths, District Director for their
support. Without them, the members ofBeta Upsilon Colony would have
certainly been lost. Thank you John Callahan, Regional Director, and
Dean Ferguson, Director of Chapter Operations, for your insight and
guidance. Finally, the members ofBeta Upsilon Colony acknowledge the
enthusiastic support and financial assistance ofDr. Dan Lambert, Baker
University President, and Mr. David Pittman, University Treasurer.
Again, thank you all for never ceasing to believe in us.

Executive Members
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February 1, 1992
C. Dean Ferguson
Director of Chapter Services
The Central Office
330 South Campus Avenue

Oxford, OH 45056-0230

Beta Upsilon Colony
Baldwin City, KS 66006

Dear Mr. Ferguson,

We, the students of Baker University petition the
professional business fraternity Delta Sigma Pi for a charter.
We have chosen the Greek letters Beta Upsilon to represent our

colony.

Officers elected are as follows:

President
Senior Vice President
V.P. for Pledge Education
V.P. for Activities
V.P. for Chapter Operations
Treasurer

Secretary
Historian
Chancellor

Chapter Advisor

Karen Bess
Karen Dick
Michael Slife
Jeff Gabriel
Kimberly Dubin
Karla Lintner
Natalie VanOstrand

Douglas Turner
Gennifer Stein
Dr. Stuart Dorsey

We are excited about starting a Delta Sigma Pi chapter at
Baker University and look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Dr. Daniel M. Lambert

President, Baker University

Karen Bess
President

^^xi;.^^:^^
Michael Slife
V.P. for Pledge Education

Dr. Stuart Dorsey
Chair, Business Se Economics
Chapter Advisor

Karen Dick
Senior Vice President

Jefx Gabriel
V.P. for Activities



ht\iky^^L^hiy'r^
Kimberly Dut(iA
V.P. for Chapter Operations

Natalie VanOstrand
Secretary

Gennifer Stein
Chancellor

Mr. David Pittman
University Treasurer

Mr. Lee Green
Asst. Professor/Business

Mr. Gary Irick
Instructor/Business & Econ.

Dr. Jerry Manahan
Assoc. Professor/Economics

Karla Lintner
Treasurer

(^a^^^A)HAjimjiA
Douglas Turner
Historian

^W

Mrs. Suzanne Coil
Asst. Professor/Business

Mrs. Martha Harris
Asst . ProJ

/Business & Econ.

Members of the Beta Upsilon Colony:

.. 'i?^^/-
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LETTERS OF RECOMMENDATION



International Fratemity of

Delta Sigma Pi
John Callahan

Midwestern Regional Director

February 6, 1992

C. Dean Ferguson
Director of Chapter Services
Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
P.O. Box 230
Oxford, OH 45056-0230

Dear Dean:

It gives me great pleasure to recommend the installation of the
Beta Upsilon Colony of Delta Sigma Pi at Baker University.

In April 1991, Karen Bess contacted Brad Wirths about making a

presentation to the students at Baker University about Delta Sigma
Pi. Karen was interested in starting a business fraternity that
would bring all the students in the business school together.

A presentation was made in April 1991, with the cooperation of the
Kansas City Alumni and Iota Chapters. The result was a letter of
intent, on May 9, signed by 30 students, to form the Beta Upsilon
Colony, meaning Baker University.

In August, Karen Bess, President, and Karen Dick, Senior Vice
President, traveled to Washington D.C. to attend an OTiS and
returned to Baker University to begin planning the fall semester.

Throughout the fall semester the colony organized professional
speakers like "Marketing Yourself" and performed community service
collecting 108 pints during a Blood Drive. Fundraising activities
included a pie throwing booth at the annual Mapleleaf Festival to
keep dues at a minimum.

The chapter has grown to 45 members for the spring semester and has
a full calendar of activities. Thanks to the efforts of the Iota

Chapter, Brad Wirths and Dr. Stuart Dorsey, the colony shown great
stability and is ready for the challenge of becoming a chapter in
Delta Sigma Pi.

Fraternally,

rohn Callahan
Midwestern Regional Director



International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi

6324 F North London AVE
Kansas City, MO 64151

January 15, 1992

C. Dean Ferguson
Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
PO Box 230

Oxford, OH 45056-0230

Dear Dean:

This letter is to recommend the Beta Upsilon colony at Baker University for charter as a

chapter in Delta Sigma Pi.

I have been involved with the Baker University students from the Informational meeting last

Spring, to the current activities of creating the petition. This group of individuals is highly
motivated and a joy to work with.

The colony has received wonderful support from the Baker University faculty and staff.

I enthusiastically support the petition by the Beta Upsilon colony at Baker University.

Fratemally, /O /i /

Bradley J. Wirtfes
District Director

5



B\KER
UNIVERSITY

January 17, 1992

C. Dean Ferguson
The Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
3300 S. Campus Ave.
Box 230

Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Mr. Ferguson,

This letter is to recommend my approval of a chapter of
Delta Sigma Pi at Baker University in Baldwin City, Kansas. I am

glad to support this application.

The students involved in the Beta Upsilon colony are

attempting to further supplement their classroom experience by
visiting local corporations and inviting area professionals in to
speak to the students and faculty of the University.

I would like to support this application for acceptance and
recognition of the Beta Upsilon colony as a new chapter of Delta
Sigma Pi.

Sincerely,

K.C.

EstabUshed 1858

BALDWIN CITY, KS 66006
913-594-6451



tNALDA.SKAGGS
Cashier

DIAL 594-6421

Baldwin City, Kansas
66006

MEMBEROF
FEDERAL DEPOSIT

INSURANCE CORPORATION

January ?.0 , 1995

To Whom It May Concern:

Please let this letter serve as my notice of support for the establish

ment of a business fraternity at Baker University.

The students that have undertaken the establishment of this fraternity

invision it as a supplement to and enrichment of business knowledge

they gain through normal classroom worko It is my belief the fraternity

would provide a valuable experience for all who participate in its

activities.

Sincerely,

Ronald A. Skaggs

Cashier
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Mr. Dean Ferguson
Dir, of Chapter Services
Deita Sigma Pi

Oxford, OH

Whitley Ins Agency
Independent Agent
707 High St.
P.O. Box 4
Baldwin City, KS BG00S
913 594 G8Z-Z
913 594 Z415

January IB, ! 992

Dear Mr. Ferguson:

It has been brought to my attention that the Baker University Business
Department is investigating the possibility of organizing a Delta Sigma Pi
chapter at Baker University. I feel that a business fraternity chapter at
Baker University would be of great benefit to students working toward a

degree in business administration. Being a graduate of the Baker University
Business Dept. and a local businessman, I also feel such a program could be

successfully implemented.
The opportunity to gain first hand experience is invaluable. I know

most other departments have programs in place to provide first hand

experience. Students in the education department are required to spend time

in an actual classroom, science departments provide many opportunities for

out of classroom studies and the list could go on and on. Looking back at

the many hours I spent in the classroom, any opportunity to gain real life

experience in the business world would have been welcome and undoubtedly a

benefit. Classroom time is necessary, but outside experience can be just as

valuable and rewarding.

Si ncerely ,

f^^�
Roger D. Arnold
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^ITm^n&CNefZcutive Officer
5200Metcalf � P.O. Box2991 � OverlandPark. Kansas 66201- 1391

(913) 676-5200 � Facs/m/le (913) 676-5221

January 17, 1992

C. Dean Ferguson
The Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Sir:

This letter is to recommend approval of a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi at Baker University in
Baldwin City, Kansas. Speaking for myself personally, and also for our company, I am very
happy to support this application.

The students involved in the Beta Upsilon colony are attempting to supplement their
classroom experience by visiting local corporations and by inviting area professionals into
the classroom to speak to the students and faculty of the College. As a recent speaker, I can
attest to the enthusiasm of both the students and the faculty for this program.

As a businessman interested in the education process in our community, I urge your
favorable consideration for acceptance of this application.

MGRplw

A General Electric Financial Services Company
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^j\ Comstock Benefit Group
^r^ (913) 649-3890

January 17, 1992

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

Ba.er c:;!^: �?;r:itte:ot^^"%�^^"^ ^"-^"-- -^-^-^^ �-
Fraternitv ^J''^ . ^[^. ^^^^"^Ptmg to form a Business
eiJort? i-f^elthat'^hrr^ "^ '�'"^ ""^^^^^ ^^ -^^ -
be retrieved'Jrom Such ; '^^""^"^ ^"^ ^�i"t e-Fforts that can

quality. ^here L no^hT ^^^f "^ ^^^ ^�n i= o-F the utmost

businei; JatLrn tv J^ ^^ '" ^ "Fraternity, especially
.or the .orrrih^^^th^y ^^^^^^ ^^iTtT^^^o-Ffer my support.

wisn to again

Respect-Fully,

Larry D. Comstock, Pres.
Comstock Bene-Fit Group, Inc.
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c�*i�r BALDWINCity, Kansas ME/MBEROF

66006 FEDERAL DEPOSIT
INSURANCE CORPORATION

January 20, 199?.

To Whom It May Concern:

-^E-

Please let this letter serve as my~notice of support for the establish
ment of a business fraternity at Baker University.

The students that have undertaken the establishment of this fraternity
� � � �

'

invision it as a supplement to and enrichment of business knowledge
they gain through normal classroom work. It is my belief the fraternity
would provide a valuable experience for all who participate in its

activities.

Sincerely,

Ronald A. Skaggs

Cashier
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\/IEADOWS
30NSTRUCTI0N CO., INC.

P.O. Box 500
Tonganoxie, Kansas 66086
Telephone 913/845-2959

K.C. Line 724-1105
FAX 724-1 106

January 20, 199 2

Mr. Dean Ferguson
Director of Chapter Services
Delta Sigma Pi

Dear Mr. Ferguson:

As president of Meadows Construction Co., Inc. and a member
of the business community, I am writing in support of forming
a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi at Baker University.

Having a daughter who graduated from Baker University out of

the business department, I am well acquainted with the quality
of education being demonstrated at this University. Students

are given every opportunity to learn and develop into business-

minded, success-oriented individuals. Having this fraternity
on campus would only serve to better the quality of graduates,
therefore, giving us as corporations "more to choose from"

when seeking employees .

I hope that you will give this University serious consideration

when choosing campuses for Delta Sigm Pi. Having a chapter at

Baker University would be a credit to your organization.

Sincerely,

(MA^ ^Xe^^J^riA^-^'
Larry Meadows

LM/lm
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OFF:

MICHAEL A. CRAIG
602 AMES PO BOX 111

BALDWIN CITY, KS 66006
913-594-2441 RES: 913-594 6672

January 21, 1992

C. Dean Ferguson
The Central Office of Delta Sigma Pi
3300 S. Campus Ave. Box 230
Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Mr. C. Dean Ferguson:

I am writing this letter to you as a recommendation of approval
of a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi at BAKER UNIVERSITY in Baldwin
City, Kansas. As a graduate and Alum of Baker University myself,
I am happy to support this application.

The students involved in the Beta Upsilon colony are eager to
pursue additional avenues to provide supplemental classroom
experience by contacting local businesses and area professionals
to share their experiences with the students and fauclty of
BAKER UNIVERSITY.

I hereby give my support to this application on behalf of BETA
UPSILON for their acceptance and recognition as a new chapter of
DELTA SIGMA PI.

Sincerely,

77)XJJIA- o^
Michael A. Craig

13



CBSP

Association of Collegiate
Business Schools and Programs

January 21, 1992

Mr. Ojmts Ferguson
Director of Chapter Services
Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
Oxford, Ohio

Dear Mr. Ferguson:

It is a pleasure for me to respond to a request for evaluation of Baker
University's application for a charter for its chapter of Delta Sigma Pi.

Baker University has a long-existing history of effective, quality undergraduate
business education. This history is reflected in the quality of its graduates
and their successes in business. Its reputation has led to its further success

as it moved to graduate education in business.

This quality would be reflected in � and recognized by � a chapter of Delta
Sigma Pi.

The quality of Baker's business faculty -- both in the past and now � suggests
continued success and stability in the future.

Very truly yours,

Clark C. Bloom
Director for Special Projects

14

6201 College Blvd., Suite 210
Overland Park, Kansas 66211

(913) 339-9356 � Fax (913) 339-6226



WELCOME TO BAKER UNIVERSITY



Since its beginning, Baker University has prided itself on "firsts. " Chartered
on February 12, 1858, Baker is Kansas' oldest four-year university. Its namesake,
Osmon Cleander Baker, presided over the first conference of the Methodist
Episcopal Church. Indeed Baker's first graduating class had a twenty-five percent
female population, which was unheard of at that time.

PARMENTER HALL
HAS BEEN PLACED ON THE

NATIONAL REGISTER

OF HISTORIC PLACES

BY THE UNITED STATES

DEPARTMENT OF INTERIOR

SEPTEMBER 19, 1977

Located in Baldwin City
(forty miles southwest of Kansas

City and forty-five miles southeast
of Topeka), the antiquity of the

university is a daily reminder of
Baker's long established tradition of
excellence. Parmentor Hall, the
oldest building on campus, received
a 100 dollar donation for its
construction from Abraham
Lincoln. The original structure

changed in 1938, and then again
last year. Today, Parmentor houses
the Art Department, the Admissions
Office, the Alumni Office, and the
office of the Minister to the

University, and such historic rooms

as the Lincoln Parlor, Holt Art

Gallery, and the Darby-Hope
Theatre. Although Parmentor has

changed many times, its original
bell tower has been preserved, and
today stands as the symbol of the
university.

16



The Old Ten
O'clock Bell dates back
to February 22, 1860.
This bell rang for many
years to awaken students
for their daily chapel at 8
A.M., to announce

classes, and to sound the
retirement hour-thus,
giving it its name. The
bell tolled when word
came of Lincoln's death.

Seemingly insignificant,
the Old Ten O 'Clock bell
stands as a mute witness
of many years of college
life and enthusiasm.

Case Hall, erected in 1898, is on the National Historic Register. The
Education, Philosophy, and Religion Departments all reside in Case.

Mabee Memorial Hall has much to be memorable about. It was originally
built as a gymnasium, called Taylor Hall, in 1908. President Howard Taft
delivered the pronouncement for world peace here on September 24, 191 1 . Taylor
Hall burned and was restored. The restored building was named Memorial Hall
honoring those who served in World War II. It was again renovated in 1972 and
was given its current name, Mabee Memorial Hall. It is the location of physical
education and football programs, including a weight room and swimming pool.
And, most recently, it has also become the home of our own Department of
Business and Economics.

Baker University built a new gym in 1985 named George F. Collins, Jr.
Sports and Convention Center. It is the home of the Baker Hall of Fame and the
Markham Conference Room. The gym contains two practice basketball courts, the
varsity court, four racquetball courts, a jogging track, athletic support facilities,
and offices for the athletic staff

Liston Stadium and Richard Outdoor Sports Complex provide practice and

varsity fields for football, track, baseball, softball, and soccer. They are located

a few blocks east of the campus.

17



To those of us who
love books, the evolution of
the Baker Library is an

interesting tale. The library
has been seen in several
places. After being shuffled
around in Old Science Hall
(now Parmentor Hall) for
over forty years, the library
found permanance in 1904.
Andrew Carnegie gave a

generous donation of $12,000
providing that the college
would raise $36,000 towards
a library building. The
corner stone of the new

building, named Collins
Library, was laid September
13, 1904, and completed in
August, 1907. There were

13,000 books at this time in
the collection. In 1932, a

study was done on the quality
of the books by the Carnegie
Corporation of New York.
The result of this examination
was a gift of $6,000 to be

used for the purchase of books. Several great gifts were presented to the library
but the greatest gift of all was the collection of rare Bibles willed by Bishop
William A. Qualye, which is still visited by many today.

Pulliam Center, built in 1872, was known as "The Old Stone Church," and
is also on the National Historical Register. It was renovated in 1978, and now

serves as the headquarters for the Communication program, including the radio and
television stations. The Baker Orange and Pieces, the campus newspaper and

magazine. The Missouri Wesleyan Room, and the Eugene Pulliam Room are

found here too.

Rice Auditorium was built in 1955, and renovated in 1983. It is the home
of the theatre program and serves as the center for fine arts events.

18



Mulvane Science Hall was built in 1925. It has been renovated periodically.Bio ogy, Chemistry, Computer Science, Mathematics, and Physics are located in
Mulvane. In 1988 the exterior of Mulvane was renovated and landscaped.

In 1966. Owens Musical Arts Building was built to house the student music

programs. It
houses
M c K i b b i n
Recital Hall, the
Audio Visual
Room, the Band
Room, the Piano

Laboratory, and

faculty offices.

H a r t e r

Union was

added to the

campus in 1959.
It contains the

Truman Allen Dining Hall,
student senate, student
services offices, and a student
lounge. It holds a bookstore
and a snack bar which have
both undergone renovation in
the last year.

Ivan L. Boyd Woods is
a 35-acre area two miles
north of Baldwin. It is used

by the biology classes and

independent studies to

investigate ecological
phenomena common to woodland area. It is valuable for studying woodland

species of plants and animals.
Baker Wetlands Research and Natural Area is a 573 -acre area 11 miles

northwest of Baldwin in the Wakarusa River floodplain. It contains 45-acres of
wetland prairie and is the habitat of the threatened Northern Crayfish Frog. Baker

acquired the land from the federal government in 1968. It is identified as the
National Natural Landmark by the National Park Service in 1969 and a Natural

and Scientific Area by the state of Kansas in 1987.

19



There are three administration buildings on the Baker campus. Collins
House is across from the Collins Library. It was given to the university by the
Collins-Dietrich family. Collins House is the home of the Baker President and has
been since 1950. It hosts many University social gatherings.

Constant Hall, the administration headquarters, was built in 1964. The
President, Academic Administration, University Advancement, and the Business
Office are located in Constant Hall. It also contains the Computer Center, the
mailroom and the Personnel Services.

Baker also has tennis courts, intramural fields, a green house, the Old Castle
Museum complex, the Flemming Pavilion, and Hartley Plaza.

Baker accomodates three dormitories. They are Gessner Hall, Irwin Hall,
and Denious Hall. Baker also has four fraternities and four sororities residing near

the campus. They are Sigma Phi Epsilon, Kappa Sigma, Delta Tau Delta, Zeta
Chi, Zeta Tau Alpha, Phi Mu, Delta Delta Delta, and Alpha Chi Omega.

20



Baker's school of business/economics was formally introduced in the year
1926. Dr. Harold Guest, a Stanford University graduate was chair of the depart
ment at it's founding. He continued his teaching at Baker until his death, except
for a period during World War II in which he worked for the federal government.

Centenary Hall was erected in the year 1884, and housed the busi
ness/economics department until 1964 when the hall was torn down due to
structural weaknesses. At that time the current administration building (Constant
Hall) was built, with the business/economics department moved to the first floor.
The department moved to its current home in Mabee Hall in December of 1990
after reconstructive work was done.

Prior to the founding of a formal department of business/economics in the
1920's, general courses had been offered in the field of commerce since Baker's
founding in 1858, and even earlier before its charter was established. At its incep
tion the business/economics department's primary focus was on the study of
economics. Other business/economics 's programs have developed over the years
with the latest being the accounting classes which were first seen at Baker in 1980.

During the 1950's a group of business majors formed an association called
the Business Roundtable that held monthly meetings to discuss current trends in the
business world. Some enthusiasm was established, but did eventually die out.

The Baker University Department of Business/Economics enrolls

approximately 40% of all students on campus. The department's faculty consists
of 7 professors teaching courses in accounting, business law, economics, fmance,
management, fashion merchandising, and international business. The Department
is chaired by Dr. Stuart Dorsey.

21



BAKER'S SCHOOL OF BUSINESS
SPRING 1992

BREAKDOWN OF MAJOR

NUMBER OF STUDENTS ENROLLED: 290

Accounting 70

Business Administration 164

Economics 5

Fashion 31

International 20



COLONY HISTORY



In February of the year 1991, Dr. Stuart Dorsey introduced the idea of a business
organization on the Baker University campus. After several discussions in Dr. Dorsey' s
classes, an informal meeting was arranged for interested members.

� Current V.P. for Activities, Jeff Gabriel, contacted several organizations regarding
membership information.

� Dr. Stuart Dorsey, a Deltasig alumnus, spoke with Dean Ferguson, Director of
Chapter Services, to obtain information on the possibility of a Delta Sigma Pi chapter at
Baker. Mr. Ferguson was hesitant about the size of the university at first, but after
learning of the other organization's currently established, and the fact that Baker is a

residential campus, he became quickly enthusiastic.

� The number of interested students grew, and when given the choice of a club or a

fraternity, it became evident that the students preferred the benefits of fraternity member

ship.

� Throughout the months of March and April, several meetings were held to spark
interest and discuss the opportunities open to the group. During one such meeting in early
April, members of the Iota Chapter at the University of Kansas shared their experiences
as Delta Sigma Pi members.

� After the meeting with Iota members, it was established those interested that Delta

Sigma Pi was the fraternity of choice.

� An executive board was elected late in the month of April, and Dr. Stuart Dorsey was

appointed as our advisor.

� In early May the group was invited to the 38th Annual Grand Chapter Congress, in

Washington, D.C. Karen Bess, President, and Karen Dick, Senior Vice President,
attended the early days of the congress (August 11-14).

� The petition for colony status was drawn up and signed by the interested business

majors and supportive faculty members at a barbecue on May 9, 1991. Thereafter, the

petition was mailed to The Central Office on May 16th.

� Throughout the endeavor to gain colony status, and eventually chapter status, the

faculty and administration, especially Mr. David Pittman, University Treasurer, and Dr.

Dan Lambert, University President, helped through financial assistance and enthusiastic

support.



� In mid-July of 1991, notification arrived that the petitioning group of Baker University
had been granted colony status by the International Fraternity ofDelta Sigma Pi; the group
officially became known as Beta Upsilon Colony.

� Contact was kept throughout the summer to keep the colony members well informed.

� The first meeting of the 1991-1992 school year was held September 5th, preceded by
an executive meeting on September 3, 1991. The executives discussed recruiting and

programming. Dr. Dorsey emphasized the devotion of the executives and the need for
new membership,

� At the second meeting, on September 17, 1991, the colony met the district director,
Brad Wirths, who expressed enthusiasm about the colony's progress.

� Thanks to the close-knit atmosphere ofBaker University, the main recruitment tool was
the "Baker Grapevine." With a relatively small enrollment, it is easy to gain enthusiasm

by word of mouth.

� Dean Ferguson visited the colony on October 1, 1991. Throughout the day he met

with each executive, discussing his/her role. That night, the executives and Dean Ferguson
met for dinner, and later he spoke to the entire colony at a bi-monthly meeting.

� Fund-raising activities in October included selling sidewalks for decoration during
HomecomingWeek and sponsoring a piethrowing booth during the city's annualMapleleaf
Festival (Oct. 19).

� On November 12, 1991 Beta Upsilon Colony co-sponsored a Red Cross Blood Drive.

� In addition to the first professional speaker (Dean Ferguson) on October first, the

colony sponsored a speech by Jim Ferrell, President of Ferrell Gas, on December 4,
1991.

� Arriving back on campus in early January of 1992, the executive's first meeting
focused on the petition completion deadline.



COLONY ADVISORS



Dr. Stuart B. Dorsey/Alumnus

Dr. Dorsey is the Chair of the Department of Business and Economics and is Beta
Upsilon's faculty advisor. He joined the Baker University faculty in 1989. Prior to
coming to Baker, Dr. Dorsey was associate professor of economics at West Virginia
University from 1984 to 1989. He has held positions as Chief Economist, U.S. Senate
committee on Finance (1981-1984), Economist, U.S. Department of Labor (1980-1981),
and assistant professor of economics at Western Illinois University (1977-1980). He
graduated with a bachelor's degree from the University of South Dakota in 1973, where
he was active with Delta Sigma Pi. Afterwards, Dr. Dorsey completed his Ph.D. in
economics from Washington University in St. Louis in 1978.

Mrs. Suzanne S. Coil

Professor Coil first joined the Baker faculty in 1968. She taught at the University
ofKansas for two years, at Lawrence High School for twelve years, and returned to Baker

University in 1983. She has a B.S. and M.S. from the University of Kansas, as well as

20 hours toward a doctorate. Child development, clothing and textiles are her specialty
areas. The breadth of the courses she teaches support the Fashion Merchandising major.

27



Mr. Lee E. Green/Alumnus

Professor Green joined the Baker faculty in 1986 after receiving his J.D. from the
University of Kansas. Mr. Green served as a member of the Kansas Law Review and was

active in Delta Sigma Pi. While in law school, he served as a summer associate for the
Kansas City, Missouri law firm of Blackwell, Sanders, Matheny, Weary & Lombard!.
He also worked both for the Honorable Judge Phillip W. Woodworth in the Kansas State
District Court at Johnson County and for the Legal Services Department of the State of
Kansas in Topeka. Professor Green holds a B.S. in accounting and a B.S. in business
administration from the University of Kansas.

Mrs. Martha J. Harris

Professor Harris joined the faculty on a part-time basis in 1982, after working
several years as a bank examiner with the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation. She

became a ftill time faculty member in 1983. She has a B.S. from Baker and a M.B.A.

from the University of Kansas. She is also a Certified Public Accountant. Professor

Harris was honored by the senior class in 1984 and 1987, when they voted her the

Outstanding Faculty Member.



Professor Irick joined the Baker faculty in the Fall of 1989. He received a M.M.
in Finance and Accounting at Northwestern University in 1982, and a B.A. in Business
Administration at Baker in 1979. He was previously employed at the firm of Ernst and
Young where he served as an Audit Manager. Mr. Irick is a Certified Public Accountant
and a member of the Missouri CPA Society.

Dr. Christopher J. Kuehl

Dr. Kuehl joined the faculty in 1990. Prior to taking the position at Baker, he was

the Chair of the Political Science Department at Avila College and served as an adjunct
professor at several Kansas City area colleges and universities. He is the President and
Chief Executive Officer of International Business Consultants which he founded in 1985.
He received a bachelors degree at the University of Missouri at Kansas City, and a

masters degrees in Soviet and East European studies and East Asian language and culture

at the University of Kansas. Dr. Kuehl holds a Ph.D. in political economy from the

University of Kansas.
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Dr. Jerry Manahan

Dr. Manahan came to Baker in 1987 from Midwestern State University, Wichita
Falls, TX. In addition to his teaching responsibilities there, he was director of the Mamie
Raborn Center for Economics Education. Dr. Manahan earned his D.A. and M.S.

degrees in economics and his B.S. degree in agriculture from Illinois State University.
Among Dr. Manahan' s professional activities are membership in the American Economic

Association, the Midwest Economics Association and Missouri Valley Economics
Association, He has served as a consultant from the Illinois Office of Education and the
Joint Council on Economic Education, Dr, Manahan has also served as a referee for the
Journal of Economic Education and arbitrator for the Better Business Bureau,

Mr. Brad Wirths

Mr. Wirths is a 1986 graduate from Central Missouri State University, He

received a B.S. in Business Administration with an emphasis in computer information

systems and accounting. Mr, Wirths, originally from Tipton, Missouri, was active in

Delta SigSigma Pi for four years. He's been serving as district director for the University
of Kansas since 1988, His hobbies include playing competitive volleyball and raising
horses. Currently Mr. Wirths works at DST Systems Inc, in Kansas City, Kansas, where
he is a processing instructor.
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STUDENT MEMBERS



Paul Barnett

Majoring in International Business and
German, and minoring in Economics, Paul
intends to work on hisMBA after graduation
in May of 1992. A senior from Overland
Park, Kansas, he enjoys cycling and playing
guitar.

Karen Bess

With majors in Business Admimstration and

Psychology, Karen hopes to start a career in
the fields ofhuman resources or consumer

psychology in her hometown of St. Peters,
Missouri, While finishing up her senior

year at Baker, she enjoys being hall manager
in a campus dormitory and spending time
with friends.

Scott Baughman

As a sophomore International

Business/Accounting major, Scott looks
forward to graduating in May of 1994.
Besides Delta Sigma Pi activities, Scott

enjoys playing on the soccer team. Scott's
hometown is Bellevue, Nebraska.



Jon Paul Burlew

Paul is a Junior from St, Louis, Missouri.
After graduation inMay 1993, he hopes to
study law or go into business abroad, Paul
is an International Business\Accounting
major.

Julie Cansler

FromMerriam, Kansas, Julie came to Baker
because of its friendly atmosphere and small
size. A senior majoring in Business

Management\Marketing, with a minor in

Accounting, Julie hopes to start out with a

large corporation as a management trainee
after graduation in May.

Kevin Cummings

An International Business major out of

Potter, Kansas, this junior hopes to obtain a

position in the insurance industry after

graduation in May of 1993, John enjoys
playing a variety of sports.



Karen Dick

As an Accounting major with a minor in
Business Management, Karen hopes to

someday work for one of the big six

accounting firms. From her hometown of
Shawnee, Kansas, this senior enjoys
swimming and exercise.

Shelley Dickson

A sophomore from Kansas City, Kansas,
Shelley is working towards her majors in
Business and Accounting. She enjoys
reading and the personalized education she is

receiving at Baker.

Kimberly Dubin

With majors in both Business Management
and Psychology, Kim plans to further her
education with a Ph,D, in Psychology.
Kim, a senior from Overland Park, Kansas,
enjoys roller skating and playing volleyball
and baseball.



Jeff Gabriel

A sophomore from Eudora, Kansas, Jeffs
career goals include becoming a business
analyst and advisor. Currently, he is
working towards a major in

Business\Accounting with a minor in
Economics,

Jennifer Kinard

With a major in Fashion Merchandising and
a minor in Marketing, Jennifer hopes to

someday become a buyer for a clothing, or
department store, A sophomore from

Lansing, Kansas, she enjoys water and snow
skiing, music, being outdoors, shopping, and
reading.

Karla Lintner

An Accounting and Business Marketing
major from Wellsville, Kansas, Karla hopes
to be a successful buyer for a company.
Working towards a graduation date May
1994, much of Karla' s time is spent
studying.



Scott Loeb

A junior Accounting/Business major from
Shreveport, Louisiana, Scott plans on

graduating in May of 1993. He enjoys
playing on the Baker golf team and being a

part of the Sigma Phi Epsilon Fraternity.

Nancy Mallery

With the goal of someday working in the
international market place, Nancy is
pursuing majors in both International
Business and Spanish, A freshman from
Littleton, Colorado, she chose Baker
because of its academic reputation and

friendly atmosphere.

Matthew Magle

An Accounting and Business major from
Lenexa, Kansas, Matt hopes to someday be
a senior partner in a public accounting firm.
In addition to his studies, Matt likes

computers, movies, reading, and sports.
Matt is a senior.



Angela Martin

Angela, a junior from Raytown, Missouri, is
double majoring in Accounting and Mass
Communication, Her hobbies include water
and snow skiing, as well as golf. She is an
active member of the Tri Delta Sorority and
likes Baker for its friendly atmosphere.

Michael Mead

A Business/Merchandising major, Mike
hopes to find a management position in a

large retail chain in the future. A senior
from Hiawatha, Kansas, he enjoys jogging
and waterskiing.

Susan Mozdziak

A Connecticut native, Susan is a freshman

studying both International Business and

German, Susan loves to travel and hopes to
spend her Junior year studying abroad in

Germany,



Lori Murphy

A sophomore from Dodge City, Kansas,
Lori enjoys reading, and playing volleyball
and raquetball. Lori is an International
Business major who is working towards her
minor in French.

Julie Potter

An International Business major from lola,
Kansas, this freshman hopes to someday
work abroad, Julie's hobbies include

reading and art.

Trevor Sammons

Currently seeking a sales position with the

ultimate goal of managing, Trevor is a

December 1991 graduate. He has a

Business Managementmajor with a minor in

Accounting and Economics. Trevor is

originally from Tulsa, Oklahoma, and enjoys
fishing, bicycling and playing softball.



Jackie Schmid

Jackie is a sophomore majoring in

Accounting and Business and minoring is

Sociology, From Parsons, Kansas she chose
to study at Baker because she liked its

friendly atmosphere, Jackie hopes to

become a Certified Public Accountant some

day.

Ryan Seager

A freshman from Olathe, Kansas, Ryan is

majoring inMarketing/Management, Ryan
hopes to start out in sales and then move up
to a management level position, Ryan
enjoys soccer and student government
activities.

Mark Sims

A senior Business major with an Accounting
minor from Lee's Summit, Missouri, Mark's
career goal is to get into arbitration, Mark
enjoys soccer, swimming, and racquetball,
Mark was impressed with Baker's business

department even though it is such a small

school.



Mark Skidmore

Majoring in Business/Economics, Mark is
from Cameron, Missouri. After graduating
in May 1993, Mark hopes to obtain an entry
level management position in the insurance
industry and work up from there, Mark's
hobbies include golf and water sports.

Michael Slife

A junior from Rockford, Illinois, Michael is
a Business/Marketing major, Mike is the
current vice-president of Zeta Chi

Fratemity, His hobbies include water skiing
and snow skiing.

Sydney Sorkin

An Accounting major from Leawood,
Kansas, Sydney liked the size, individual
instruction and relaxed atmosphere ofBaker.
After graduating in May 1994, Sydney
hopes to work for an accounting firm.



Heath Spratlin

A freshman from Overland Park, Kansas,
Heath's majoring in Business and hopes to
become an environmental lawyer. Heath
also enjoys being a part of the university's
soccer team.

Gennifer Stein

An International Business/Political Science

major from Parsons, Kansas, Genny is

planning a career in international business
law. In the meantime, this junior keeps
herself busy with various campus
organizations.

Douglas Turner

After graduating inMay 1993 with a major
in Intemational Business and Spanish, Doug
will pursue a career with a multinational

company, Doug is from Chanute, Kansas,
and is an active member in the Zeta Chi

Fraternity, One of his hobbies is designing
car stereo systems.



Natalie Van Ostrand

A native of Aurora Colorado, Natalie is
majoring in International Business and is
minoring in Accounting, Economics, and
Spanish, She hopes to travel and help
establish new businesses all over the world,
A junior, Natalie enjoys tiieater and karate.

Mark Walford

Looking forward to graduating inMay 1992,
Mark hopes to own his own business. With

majors in Business and Economics, this

Omaha, Nebraska native enjoys soccer,

sports, computers, and working on cars.

Patricia Weddle

A junior from Overland Park, Kansas,
Patricia is pursuing a double major in

Accounting and Business Administration,
Her plan after graduation is to attend
Baker's school of professional studies,
Patricia enjoys reading and drawing.



John J. Wewers

John, a senior from Lenexa, Kansas, is
majoring in Business Management and
minoring in Economics. In the near future,
he wants to work at a prosperous firm in
sales. J,J, likes Baker because it has a good
business program. His hobbies include
water and snow skiing.

Sheri Williams

Majoring in Accounting and minoring in
Political Science, Sheri hopes to go on to
law school to study corporate law, A

sophomore from Emporia, Kansas, her
hobbies include reading, listening to music,
crafts and JFK research.

Stephanie Wilkins

An Accounting major from Burlington,
Kansas, Stephanie hopes to work in public
accounting after graduating in May 1995,
Stephanie's hobbies include reading, cross
stitch and playing the flute.



Christine Wolfe

A senior majoring in Business
Management/Fashion Merchandising,
Christine hopes to pursue a management
position in a large corporation on the east
coast. Originally from Shawnee, Kansas, she
chose Baker because of it's size and
interterm program.

Ed Zeller

Ed is a junior from Marion, Kansas
majoring in Business and Accounting, In
the fall of 1991, Ed studied at Harlaxton
College in Grantiiam, England. Ed plans to
work in accounting for amajor corporation.
He enjoys sports and various campus
activities.

Brad Cox

Brad is a Senior Accounting/Business major
from Olathe, Kansas. After graduation in
May of 1992, he hopes to find a job in the
finance or accounting industry. In the fall
of 1990, Brad studied abroad at Harlaxton
College, in Grantham, England, Brad is
also an active member of the Kappa Sigma
Fraternity.



Heather Propp

Heather is a sophomore from Longmont,
Colorado majoring in Business/Fashion

Merchandising, She is interested in

photography, art, and is an active member
of Delta Delta Delta Sorority,

Blake Eichelkraut

Blake is a freshman from Lee's Summit,
Missourimajoring inBusiness/Pre-law, He
hopes to someday work as a corporate
lawyer. Blake enjoys all sports and plays on
Baker's soccer team.

Brett Spence

Majoring in Accounting and Spanish, Brett
is a freshman from Lee's Summit, Missouri.
He enjoys playing basketball, swimming and

is currently a pledge at the Zeta Chi

Fratemity, Brett will attend graduate school

after graduation in May of 1995.



1991-1992 Calendar



September 3, 1991
5:30 PM

September 12, 1991
12:00-5:00 PM

7:00 PM

September 17, 1991
11:00 AM
8:00 PM

Executive Committee Meeting
President's apartment

John Callahan, Regional Director on

campus, meeting with executives
Mabee Hall, Room 3 04
-members invited to Iota chapter at
University to sit in on Business
Meeting

Fund-raising Committee Meeting
Mabee Hall, Room 3 05

Colony Business Meeting
AV Room

September 24, 1991
6:30 PM

October 1, 1991
8:00 PM

October 8, 1991
6:30 PM

October 11, 1991

October 15, 1991
8:00 PM

October 19, 1991

October 22, 1991
6:30 PM

October 29, 1991
8:00 PM

November 5, 1991

6:30 PM

Executive Committee Meeting
President's apartment

Colony Business Meeting
AV Room
-Dean Ferguson, V.P. of Chapter
Services meets with executives, speaks
at business meeting

Executive Committee Meeting
President's apartment

Fund Raiser
Side-Walk Sale
main campus

Colony Business Meeting
AV Room

Fund Raiser
Pie Throw Booth

Maple Leaf Festival
Collins Library

Executive Committee Meeting
President's apartment

Colony Business Meeting
AV Room

Executive Committee Meeting
President's Apartment

November 12, 1991 Community Service Project
Red Cross Blood Drive
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November 19, 1991
8:00 PM

Colony Business Meeting
AV Room

December 4, 1991

January 9, 1992
7:00 PM

January-February 1992

February 1, 1992

February 4, 1992
7:00 PM

February 11, 1992
8:00 PM

February 18, 1992
6:30 PM

February 20, 1992
9:00 PM

February 27, 1992
8:00 PM

February 29, 1992

March 3, 1992
8:00 PM

March 6 & 7, 1992

March 10, 1992
6:30 PM

March 24, 1992
8:00 PM

Speaker
Mr. Jim Ferrel
President, Ferrelgas, Inc.

Executive Committee Meeting
Dr. Dorsey, Colony Advisor's home

Compilation of petition

Copy of petition sent to the
central office
Executive Committee Meeting
Harter Union

Colony Business Meeting
AV Room

Executive Committee Meeting
Harter Union

Pinning Ceremony
AV Room

Speaker
Mr. John Dunn
Private Economic Consultant
AV Room
-short colony meeting

Fund Raiser
Baked good raffle
Wal-Mart, Lawrence, KS

Colony Business Meeting
AV Room

Undergrad Weekend
St. Louis, MO
-hosted by St. Louis Alumni Chapter

Executive Committee Meeting
Harter Union

Speaker
Don Parker

President, 1st Excess
Reinsurance Corporation
-Colony Business Meeting
AV Room

48



March 28, 1992 Fund Raiser
TBA

March 31, 1992 Executive Committee Meeting
6:30 PM Harter Union

March-April, 1992 Community Service Project
TBA

April 3, 1992 Company Tour
Koch Industries
Wichita, KS

April 7, 1992 Colony Business Meeting
8:00 PM AV Room

April 1992 Initiation
Presentation of Charter

Pledge Party

April 14, 1992 Executive Committee Meeting
6:30 PM Harter Union

April 21, 1992 Business Meeting
8:00 PM AV Room

April 24, 1992 Fund Raiser
Car Wash
Lawrence , KS

April 28, 1992 Executive Committee Meeting
6:30 PM Harter Union

May 5, 1992 Business Meeting
8 :00 PM AV Room
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Closing



Again, thank you everyone for helping put this petition together.
Your hard work is much appreciated.

Karen Bess, sorry I had to be so hard on you. But, it was worth it,
huh?! Doug.

Genny, thanks for getting up so early on the weekends to help me! I

think we 're about even on who stood who up. Doug.
Doug, the perfectionist within you has shown through. Your struggle

has now come to an end. Now, get some sleep! Karen.

Natalie, thanks for coming through for us, we couldn't have done it

without you. Karen.
Mike Slife, (pledge educator) okay buddy, now it is all up to you!
Brad, thank God for phone mail! Karen and Doug.
To all of the business professors, thank you for your support and for

being able to take a pie in the face! Beta Upsilon Colony.
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